
The Library has been a busy place with students returning and borrowing books of interest, playing board
games and participating in drawing challenges on the big Main Learning Display (MLD)  board amongst
other things.

Lunchtimes have seen a buzz of enthusiasm with students coming up to play Wordle and Nerdle.  Wordle is
a great game whereby the player has six chances to solve a five letter hidden word of the day puzzle.  Each
guess provides the player with the chance to unveil useable letters for their next guess.  It also provides us
with an opportunity to learn new words and we all love that.

Nerdle is a fun math game challenging players to solve a hidden math calculation in six guesses.  Please
Google at home and play it within your own family.  It is a great way to talk, connect and have fun as a
family too.

Students had a great time using the MLD board participating in drawing challenges.  I asked them to draw
certain things, but the real challenge came when I asked them to draw the wind.  These girls did a wonderful
interpretive drawing and it was declared a ‘draw’ as both were perfect.

Shanae Francis, the Senior School Regional Pathway Program Coordinator from La Trobe University
utilised the Library as part of the Regional Pathway Program.

This program aims to improve education outcomes for regional students and improve community
awareness of further education‘s positive impact on local development.

Students learnt about educational possibilities and this program further fosters connections between
our school and the wider community.

We will welcome Shanae back again soon to continue this awareness.
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Wednesday 4th December
Year 6-7 Orientation Day

Drawing Drawing Chal lenge. . .Chal lenge. . .

Ms N Mayfield

Thursday 12th December
Student Recognition Assembly

Friday 13th December
Rewards Day

Monday 16th December
Presentation Day

Wednesday 18th December
Student Last Day

Tuesday 17th December
PBL Event
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It was terrific to have the Lovebites program in our school for the first time. This
program has been running in NSW schools for over 20 years and is highly regarded for
effectively supporting young people to shape their skills and understanding of safe
and respectful relationships. The program is being delivered to Years 7-9 and is
adjusted for each year level to reflect their growth and development and transition
through adolescence. Thankyou to the many government and non government
services who contributed by presenting the program and to our school team for
supporting the implementation. We reinforce the importance of respectful, non
violent relationships and address issues including consent across our school
community and this program adds value to what we do.

Year 7 and 8 students are off to the pool each day this week for the Intensive Swimming
School. With many of our local recreational activities focused on enjoying the river and pools,
it is essential that your children can competently swim and manage themselves in the water.
I am pleased that we have been able to deliver this program through the school.

The next few weeks will see most classes engaging in end of year assessments, including in
class tests and assignments. Please support your child/ren to give their best efforts and
demonstrate their learning so that it can be accurately reported in in end of year academic
reports. If you feel that your child needs assistance or you have inquires, please contact the
relevant head teacher of the subject area.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Kath Steward
Executive Principal

Congratulations to Year 12 who have now
completed the HSC exams and can relax and
enjoy the end of schooling while they make other
plans. Results are released on the 18th December
2024. Thankyou to Mrs Bonny Ward who
manages the exams and does a great job in the
administration and support for students.



~ Year 9 & 10 ~
TEXTILES

Google - how to do

blanket stitch? CreatureFeatureCritters

 Year 8 



TEXTILES
~ Year 8 ~
Tie Dyeing



YEAR 11 HOSPITALITY



YEAR 9 & 10 FOOD TECHNOLOGY



YEAR 7 & 8 TECHNOLOGY
Year 7 and 8 Technology Mandatory-Food have enjoyed their Muffin Design
practical lessons this week.
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KUMP KIIRA COMMUNITY EVENT



BYSTANDER TRAINING FOR SPORTING CLUBS



SUNRAYSIA SCHOOLS GOLF DAY



MILDURA DISABIL ITY SUPPORT
SCHOOL HOLIDAY CAPACITY BUILDING WORKSHOPS



NSW ROAD SAFETY
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INTEREACH
Chris from Intereach attends Coomealla High School, and provides early intervention support to
students, whom are not engaged with other mental health services. 

Referrals can be made as per the poster but also by SSO (Terri) through the wellbeing team.

Should you wish to discuss this further, or seek further information in relation to ROAR, please contact
SSO Terri. 



ATTENDANCE

VALUES CHART

Please note: If your child / ward is away for any reason, please complete the
ATTENDANCE NOTE on COMPASS or telephone the school office on 0350274506.



COOMEALLA MEMORIAL SPORTING CLUB NEWS
November Coomi-E-Newsletter

To stay up to date with all of our latest events and shows, visit
www.coomeallaclub.com.au or follow us on Facebook
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